

MINUTES OF THE RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 8TH DECEMBER 2016

Present: Cllr F Partridge, A Biggs, P Curtis, L Deely

Donna James – Town Clerk

Tracey Gliddon – Committees Administrator

None-Committee members: P Moores, H Partridge, P Tilzey

- R/151/16** **To receive and accept apologies for absence**
Cllrs: P Curtis, N Tucker
Non-Committee member: G Wint
- R/152/16** **To receive declarations of registered and non-registered disclosable pecuniary interests and non-registerable interests**
None received
- R/153/16** **Dispensations: to consider requests for dispensations**
None received
- R/154/16** **Minutes: to receive, confirm and sign the minutes of the Recreation Committee meetings**
i) 27th October 2016
Resolved: that the minutes were a true and accurate record and they were signed by the Chairman
- R/155/16** **Maximum 15 minutes for members of the public present to put questions or make comments concerning the business of the Recreation committee**
Questions were asked regarding the Bude Light, the possible location of teen shelters, Councillors attendance at Committee meetings, memorial benches and the painting of the mast on Summerleaze Downs.
- R/156/16** **To discuss the storage facilities on offer at the Parkhouse Centre with regard to the current location, users and costs, and to recommend to the Properties Committee to expedite the new entrance and to include storage facilities with this new build**
The Clerk distributed a list of the current storage facilities and the costs to the users in the Parkhouse Centre and Ivor Potter Hall. Discussion took place.
Resolved: that the Properties committee be requested to include storage facilities in any future build at the Parkhouse Centre
- R/157/16** **Parkhouse Bar, to receive an update on the tender request and agree any associated actions and expenditure**
The Clerk reported that no tenders had been received. The Clerk reported that the feedback which had been received was, that the bar was not appealing because of a lack of storage space and equipment in the Ivor Potter Hall area. Discussion took place regarding the refurbishment of a bar area, licencing and Temporary Event Notices.
Resolved: to defer this item to allow the Clerk to make further enquiries and bring it back to a future meeting
- R/158/16** **To consider placing benches at Neetside and The Triangle and agree any associated actions and expenditure**
Discussion took place
Resolved: that if any enquiries for Memorial benches are received in future to look at placing them in either the Triangle (space permitting) or at the land at Neetside

- R/159/16** **To consider the placement of up to 3 new ornamental planters and agree any associated actions and expenditure**
Resolved: to defer this item until 9th March 2017 Recreation Committee meeting
- R/160/16** **To consider painting Summerleaze Mast and agree any associated actions and expenditure**
The Clerk reported that the Council Cherry Picker can be utilised to paint the mast on Summerleaze Downs
Resolved: that the mast on Summerleaze Downs be painted with the appropriate paint
- R/161/16** **To consider the request from Budehaven Community School to hold a cross country event on Summerleaze Downs on Wednesday 8th February 2017 between 1.00pm and 3.00pm**
Resolved: to allow Budehaven Community School to hold a cross country event on Summerleaze Downs on the 8th February 2017, subject to the usual terms and conditions
- R/162/16** **To consider the request from St Petrocs School for permission to use Summerleaze Downs for a cross country run on 3rd February 2017 (with a backup date of 10th February 2017)**
Resolved: to allow St Petrocs School to hold a cross country event on Summerleaze Downs on the 3rd February 2017(with backup date of the 10th February 2017), subject to the usual terms and conditions
- R/163/16** **To consider the request by the Bude Carnival organisers for the use of land at Neetside/the Methodist Church and agree any associated actions**
After discussion it was suggested that the Bude Carnival organisers may apply to the Council for grant aid towards hiring fees for the 2017 Bude Carnival event.
Resolved: to allow the Bude Carnival organisers to hire the Neetside/Methodist Church Land at the normal hire rates

The meeting was closed at 7.45pm

Signed.....